
 

 

  

 LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS® 

 O F   O R E G O N 
 

1330 12th St. SE, Suite 200 • Salem, OR 97302 • 503-581-5722 • Fax: 503-581-9403 • lwvor@lwvor.org • www.lwvor.org 

June 22, 2015 

 

Ways and Means Subcommittee on Natural Resources 

Senator Richard Devlin and Representative Dan Rayfield, Co-Chairs  

Members of the Committee 

 

Re: HB 3089A, Mining studies in ALL of Oregon except the Willamette Valley - 

OPPOSE 

 

The League of Women Voters is a nonpartisan, grassroots political organization 

that encourages informed citizen participation in government.  We support policies 

that promote both conservation and development of land as a natural resource, in 

accordance with Oregon’s land use goals. We oppose HB 3089A for the following 

reasons: 

 

 The limited resources set aside this session for DOGAMI are vitally needed to 

help with groundwater studies. This should be our immediate priority as drought 

emergencies have already been declared in Malheur, Lake, Klamath, Harney, 

Crook, Baker, Wheeler, Marion, Linn, Lane, Josephine, Curry, Coos, Douglas, 

Gilliam, Umatilla, Wasco, Deschutes and Jefferson Counties. Diverting 

DOGAMI personnel and funding during this critical period is not a wise use of 

General Fund dollars. 

 Adequate water is a vital component of mining operations. The very limited 

water resources in ALL of Oregon makes it unclear as to how mining can be 

effectively accelerated. With little surface water, more wells would likely 

deplete the limited groundwater.   

 We note that sage grouse work is being done this session for which we are 

spending a great deal of money focusing on the grouse habitat.  “Large Scale 

Development” includes mining projects.  Such development will be limited or 

not allowed in such habitat.  So why would we spend General Fund dollars 

finding mining sites that might well be counter to stopping the sage grouse 

endangered species listing?  Oregon’s top agricultural “crop” is cattle.  Listing 

of the sage grouse would be devastating to the cattle industry, critical to the 

Eastern Oregon economy.  

 In Southern Oregon, the kind of mining that has occurred in the past has caused 

significant conflict with water quality. We are still awaiting federal cleanup of a 

defunct gold mine. Protection of endangered salmon is often in conflict with 

mining projects. 

 Mining exploration and determining revenue potential is typically the 

responsibility of the industry itself.  We are concerned that DOGAMI needs to 

adjust to its new normal related to funding and reorganization and leadership.  

There is very real work needed to address natural hazards issues—true public 

safety issues.  
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 Lastly, the findings in Section 1 of the bill are conclusions that could be refuted 

and are not appropriate legislation. We ask that they be removed from the bill. 

 

It is because of these many reasons that we ask you NOT FUND HB 3089A this 

session. DOGAMI needs to work on its business plan and focus on public safety 

issues. Thank you for your consideration.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

     

Norman Turrill      

 

Norman Turrill     Peggy Lynch 

President      Natural Resources Coordinator   

mailto:lwvor@lwvor.org
http://www.lwvor.org/























	HB 3089 League of Women Voters Testimony
	lynch 2
	lynch 3

